
  

 

 

 

 

BALYNA PARISH NEWSLETTER 
 

       15th September,  2019 

      Twenty Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time. 

 
           FR. Eddie Kavanagh P.P. 

(046) 9551203 & 0876565056 

FAX NO: 046 9551203 

www.balynaparish.ie 

email:  balynaparish@eircom.net 

 

PARISH OFFICE OPENING HOURS 

Monday to Thursday 10 am – 1 pm  

 

Child Safeguarding Representatives 
Marian O’ Gorman, Rose Miggan, 

Evelyn Bonner & Chris Barea   

 

Kildare & Leighlin Safeguarding 

Designated Liason Person (D.L.P.) 
Mick Daly. 085 8021633. 

 

PARISH NEWSLETTER 

Items for the Newsletter must be submitted  

before 12.00 noon on Thursday. 

 

MASS SCHEDULE 

 

JOHNSTOWNBRIDGE CHURCH 

   Sunday    10.00 am 

Thursday  10.00 am 

CLOGHERINKOE CHURCH 

Saturday        7.30 pm 

Wednesday  10.00 am 

BROADFORD CHURCH 
Sunday   11.30am 

Tuesday  10.00 am 

Friday   9.30am. 

 

 

Visit Kildare & Leighlin Diocesan Website 

www.kandle.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNIVERSARY MASS LIST: 
Clogherinkoe Church: 

Saturday 14th September  7.30pm: 

Stephen and Tony Gavin, Carrick. 

Nan and Bill Malone, Claremount. 

Phoebe Moore and her brother Michael 

Kerrigan, Scotland. 

Deceased members of the Jones, Seery, 

Crinnigan and Gilligan families. 

Johnstownbridge Church: 

Sunday 15th September at 10am: 

Seán O’ Neill, Martinstown.  

Broadford   Church: 

Sunday 15th September at 11.30am: 

People of the Parish. 

ANNIVERSARY MASSES FOR 

NEXT WEEKEND: 

Clogherinkoe Church: 

Saturday 21st September  7.30pm: 

People of the Parish. 

Johnstownbridge Church: 

Sunday 22nd September at 10am: 

People of the Parish. 

Broadford   Church: 

Sunday 22nd September at 11.30am:  

Caroline  and Thomas Mangan. 

Tilly Sutton, Ballyonan. 

Morning Mass:  On days when there is 

a funeral  there will be no morning mass 

in the church where the funeral is except 

on weekends. 

Baptisms:  Please note there will not be 

Baptisms in October. 

Bush Mass: Thank you to Bishop Nulty 

for celebrating the Bush Mass and to all 

who helped to make the Bush Mass such 

a lovely occasion. A special thank you to 

the Flanagan family for facilitating the 

Mass. 

 

Minister of The Eucharist Training 

Course:  Would you like to serve your 

Parish as a Eucharistic Minister?  A 

training course will take place in the Old 

School, Raheen on Tuesdays 24th 

September and 1st and 8th October from 

7.30 to 9.30pm.  If you are interested 

please contact the Parish Office. 

Nursing Homes and Hospitals:  If you 

have a friend or relative in a   

hospital or nursing home and would like 

Fr. Kavanagh to visit them please 

contact the Parish Office. 

Season of Creation: The Season of 

Creation is marked throughout the 

Christian world from 1st September to 

4th October (Feast of St. Francis of 

Assisi) and celebrates the joy of creation  

as well as encouraging awareness raising 

initiatives to protect the natural 

environment. For more information and 

special prayers please go to Kandle.ie 

World Meeting of Families a year 

on….Message from Pope Francis: 

“We ask forgiveness for all those times 

when, as a Church, we did not offer to 

the survivors of any type of abuse 

compassion and the pursuit of justice 

and truth by concrete actions.” 

Radio Maria Ireland:  A representative 

of this Catholic Radio Station will speak 

at masses in the parish on the weekend 

of 21st/22nd September. 

Set Dancing: Classes resume on 

Wednesday September 18th at 8.30pm in 

Cadamstown Hall. All welcome 

including beginners. 

 

 

 

New Secondary School Enfield:   If 

you live in the general Enfield area and 

have a child in classes 2nd to 6th you are 

encouraged to go to the website  

https://patronage.education.gov.ie and 

express your patronage preference for 

the new school. Le Chéile will give a 

presentation in St. Mary’s N. S., Enfield 

as part of the Parents Association AGM 

on Wednesday 18th September at 8pm. 

Thank You:  The Lynch Family, Grange  

would like to thank all who supported 

their recent Coffee Morning in aid of St. 

Brigid’s Hospice, The Curragh. The 

amount raised was  €1,865. 

Coffee Morning:  The Annual Coffee 

Morning hosted by Beatrice Bourke in 

aid of St. Brigid’s Hospice,  The Curragh 

will take place in the Hamlet Court Hotel 

on Thursday 19th September from 9am 

to 2pm. Please support. 

Progressive 25’s:   The card game in the 

Hamlet Court Hotel resumes on Monday 

16th September at 9pm.  Refreshments 

served. All welcome. 

Mobile Library:  The Mobile Library 

will visit Johnstownbridge on Thursday 

19th September from 2pm to 4pm. and 

Kilshanroe from 11.30am to 12.30pm. 

The service is free and library cards from 

Co. Offaly and Meath may be used. 

Thank You:  Helen Murphy would like  

to thank all who supported and 

sponsored her pop up shop in aid of the 

Niall Mellon Trust.  

K and L at the Ploughing: If you are 

going to the Ploughing please drop into 

the Kildare and Leighlin Diocese stand. 

Row 18 stand 399. 


